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One new species, the Cerulean Warbler, was added to the
station list this year, bringing the total number of species
banded to 103. A total of 18,888 birds have been banded. Three
birds were captured that had been banded in earlier years at
the station, and as usual very few if any birds banded this
season were caught a second time,

The weather, which was not very conducive for a dense
fall migration, can account for the poor results this year.
During most of September and early October the weather sys-
tems were dominated by stationary high pressure areas. Such
weather is very pleasant but does not lead to a good south-
bound bird migration. During September only three pronounced
cold fronts advanced far enough to affect the flight at this
station. After one of these on September 9, the largest daily
catch of the year (198 birds on September 11) occurred. A
cold front on September 16 produced a good flight (but not out-
standing) on September 17, followed by rain and fog for several
days. The third front on September 20-21 may have produced a
flight but the station was not manned at the time.

The number of Golden-crowned Kinglets handled was arecord
number for the station, but Swainson's Thrushes, Blackpoll War-
blers, and Blue Jays were taken in the poorest numbers on re-
cord. Several other species were in lower than average numbers.

The banders who participated in this year's operation were
Ralph K. Bell (co-leader), George A. Hall (co-leader), Connie
Katholi, and Ann Shreve. Others who provided help of various
kinds were Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hurley, Avis Newell, Jim Surman,
and William Wylie.

Presque Isle
Jean Stull

The fall of 1971 marked ten continuous years of coordina-
ted banding on Presque Isle peninsula at Erie, Pennsylvania.
The station was manned on weekends from September 11 to October
17 when weather permitted. Visitors were welcomed.

A total of 972 birds of 61 species was captured and banded
within 1154 net hours. This compares favorably with an average
year at Presque Isle. The bulk of the migration began somewhat
late, and seemed to have passed through by mid-October dropping
considerably after the 10th. October 3 was the big day with 307
birds banded. October 10 produced a total of 142 birds.

White-throated Sparrows topped the list as usual with 235
banded. Swainson's Thrushes came in second with 109, and Brown
Creepers third with 88. Twenty species of warblers, including
a Connecticut, were netted. Participating banders were: Mrs. C.
J. Leberman, Ronald F. Leberman, Jean and Jim Stull.
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